
 

 
 

     Village of Chenequa 
July 2024 Newsletter                                      Johns Disposal Delayed by One Day 

 

 
The Village Hall will be closing early 
July 3rd (3pm) and will be closed on 

July 4th in observance of 
Independence Day.   

Please call (262) 446-5070 to reach 
an on-duty officer if you need 

assistance. 
 

• • • 
4th of July Fireworks 

 

Fireworks will take place at dusk on 
Thursday, July 4, 2024. 

 

During the Fourth of July fireworks, be sure 
that your boat lights are operating, and you 
are anchored or moored at least 200 feet 
away from the island or barge during the 
fireworks display.  
 
Please be sure to thank the members of the 
PLYC, BLYC & NLYC for sponsoring the 
fireworks displays on their respective lakes.  
We hope everyone has a safe and enjoyable 
Independence Day!  
 

 
 

 

If You See Something, Say Something 
 

Welcome back!!!  Most of our residents have returned home now for the 
summer/ fall months.  We rely on our residents to assist us with 
proactively policing and securing our Village.  We have had a few 
instances occur as of late where suspicious vehicles, activity or persons 
are observed by residents, who then hesitate to contact our agency.   
 
We encourage you to contact our agency immediately, should you 
observe anything that is of concern or unusual.  Our officers work 
around the clock and as a department, we would rather intercept or stop 
a possible issue before or as it occurs, as opposed to investigating the 
matter after the fact.  Our staff will never find fault with any resident 
who is notifying us of a matter, regardless of the outcome of the 
situation.  Thank you!    
 
Village of Chenequa PD Non-Emergency # (262) 446-5070 

2024 Election Schedule: 

August 13, 2024  Partisan Primary 
November 5, 2024  Presidential Election 
 
Polls will be open from 7 am – 8 pm 
 
Elections will be held at the Village Hall 
31275 W County Road K, Chenequa, WI 
  

 

Welcome Louis Aguilar! 

The Village of Chenequa would 
like to welcome our newest Full-
Time officer, Louis Aguilar. 
(Pictured with Deanna) Louis 
comes to us with 20 years of 
experience with the Racine 
Police Department.  He is a 
state-certified firearms and 
vehicle contacts state certified 
instructor.  He is also an 
evidence technician, crisis 
intervention team member, and 
previously served as a crisis 
negotiator.  

We are very excited to have 
Louis join our department!  

Do you have a poor line of sight? 

If you are having difficulties seeing oncoming traffic while pulling onto 
Chenequa’s main travel corridors due to excessive shrug or tree growth, 
we can help.  Our Highway/ Forestry Department will happily remove 
whatever shrubbery and tree growth necessary to reduce blind spots.   

Please email: Cody Lincoln at clincoln@chenequa.org with any 
questions or concerns.   

mailto:clincoln@chenequa.org


 
  
 
 
 

 
VOTING BY ABSENTEE BALLOT 

 
Any qualified elector who is unable or unwilling to appear at the polling place on Election Day 
may submit a request to vote an absentee ballot to their municipal clerk.  A qualified elector is any 
U.S. citizen who: 

 
- will be 18 years of age or older on Election Day 
- who has resided in the ward or municipality where they wish to vote for at least 28 

consecutive days before the election.   
 

The elector must also be registered in order to receive an absentee ballot.  Proof of identification 
must be provided before an absentee ballot may be issued. 
 
Making application to receive an absentee ballot by mail 
 
Contact your municipal clerk and request that an application for an absentee ballot be sent to you 
for the primary or election or both.  You may make written application to your municipal clerk for 
an absentee ballot by mail, by fax, by email or at MyVote.wi.gov. Or you may apply in person at the 
clerk’s office during the In-Person Absentee Voting period listed below. 

Your written request must include: 

- your voting address within the municipality where you wish to vote 
- the address where the absentee ballot should be sent, if different from the address above  

          your signature   
- a copy of your photo identification* 

The deadline for making application to receive an absentee ballot by mail is: 
5:00 p.m. on the fifth day before the election, August 8. 

*Voters who are indefinitely confined due to age, illness, infirmity, or disability may not be required 
to provide photo ID. If this applies to you, contact the municipal clerk regarding deadlines for 
requesting and submitting an absentee ballot. 

**Special absentee voting application provisions apply to electors who are indefinitely confined, in 
the military, hospitalized, or serving as a sequestered juror.  If this applies to you, contact the 
municipal clerk regarding deadlines for requesting and submitting an absentee ballot. 
 
Voting an absentee ballot in person 
You may also request and vote an absentee ballot in the clerk's office or other specified 
location during the days and hours specified for casting an absentee ballot in person. 
 

Deanna Braunschweig, Village Clerk-Treasurer 
31275 W. County Road K; Chenequa, Wisconsin; (262) 367-2239 

July 30 – August 1, 8 am to 4:30 pm; August 2, 8 am – 3 pm 
August 5 – August 8, 8 am – 4:30 pm; August 9, 8 am – 5 pm 

 
The deadline for making application to vote absentee by mail is: 

5 pm on the fifth day before the election, Thursday, August 8, 2024. 
 

The first day to vote an absentee ballot in the clerk’s office is: 
Tuesday, July 30, 2024. 

 
The last day to vote an absentee ballot in the clerk’s office is: 

5 pm on the Friday before the election, Friday, August 9, 2024. 
 
No in-person absentee voting may occur the day before the election. 
 
The Municipal Clerk will deliver voted ballots returned on or before Election Day to the proper 
polling place or counting location before the polls close on August 13, 2024. Any ballots received 
after the polls close will not be counted.  
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